United Campaign to Defend Council Housing in Southwark

c/o Jake Pearson, 99 Ashenden, Heygate Estate, Deacon Way, London SE17 1TZ

Press Release 22 July 02

Southwark Tenants Denounce Council Privatisation Plans

Lobby of Southwark Council Executive Committee Meeting

6pm Tuesday 23rd July 2002 @ Town Hall, Peckham Road.

* No Demolitions * No Sell-offs * No Privatisation *

all tenants and supporters welcome

This is a part of the renewed fightback against demolitions, sell-offs and privatisation under the council’s notorious Southwark Estates Initiative. We want the Council to wake up to the fact that Council Housing is both a necessity in the present climate of wanton greed in the housing market, and a Right for those who are excluded from the market through economics and circumstances.

Although wholesale stock transfer was voted against overwhelmingly in 2000, the new Lib-Dem leadership in Southwark seem determined to go ahead with the SEI. Estate after estate has demonstrated their opposition to these plans, which seem to be driven by Commercial interests and beaurocratic insensitivity rather than concern for the tenants and residents. A disturbing aspect to the Council’s conduct is the use of (expensive) pro-Initiative propaganda, and (demoralising and un-democratic) dirty tricks and tactics. These have included glossy brochures advertising the “desirability” of stock transfer on the Tabard Estate, the un-democratic sidelining of the East Dulwich Estate Tenants’ Proposal which was timetabled for Tuesday’s meeting, and  “parachuting in” Simon Hughes MP to talk down a motion calling for a ballot to decide future ownership at a Tenants’ Association AGM on the Heygate Estate in Elephant & Castle.

Tenants Associations and anti-privatisation groups in Southwark have combined to form a United Campaign to Defend Council Housing. We will be holding a lobby of the newly-elected council to voice our continued opposition to the SEI, which will include a “lively” protest on the Town Hall steps, speeches, petition  signing and depositions to the chamber (as long as the Council considers us “worthy”). The campaign includes East Dulwich Estate Tenants Association, Tabard Gardens Estate Tenants, Heygate Estate Defend Council Housing and Southwark WATT, and we are supported by Southwark Unison.

For more information contact Jake Pearson on 020 7701 9943 or 07929 541 156.
